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Norma Hasson Day.





Our 15th Norma Hasson Social held at the Good Earth Hotel in Adelaide Terrace on Friday 5th July went off well and the attendance of 40 was good for the time of the year. The Hassons, Ken and Rhonda, Fred and Robyn, and Kaye were there in strength. Kaye, as radiant as ever, presented each lady with a lovely corsage, what a fine family they are!


Our long serving MC Len opened proceedings welcoming all and reading out the apologies. Missing this year were two of our regulars Barbara and Stan Payne. Stan is not enjoying the best of health. After a nice lunch, honorary life memberships were conferred on two of our loyal and devoted ladies in Mrs Val Hayes and Mrs Elsie Jordan. After Bernie Langridge and Jack Carey had spoken of the great contribution Val and Elsie had made to the Association over many years, President Ray Parry presented them with their life membership medallions. Pleasantly surprised Val and Elsie thanked the Association for the honour bestowed on them. It was a fitting reward for their service over a long period. Elsie then entertained us with some humorous incidents when she, Scotty and Jess Epps toured the British Isles back in the early 1970s. President Ray expressed his thanks to all present for coming and so ended a very pleasant day.





It was nice to see Mary King present. Arriving in a wheelchair under the care of her devoted son Paddy, Mary enjoyed the outing. What a lovely person she is. Bless you Mary.





Those attending were: - Ray Aitken, Tony Bowers, Len & Betty Bagley, Gavin & Pam Bagley (glad you could make it) Jack Carey, John & Olive Chalwell, Joy Chatfield, Dick Darrington, Jess Epps, Keith & Val Hayes, Mark & Elsie Jordan, Mary & Paddy King, Bernie & Baba Langridge and their Daughter Gem Mackenroth and their grandaughter (from Queensland), Jim Lines, Dot Maley, Nellie Mullins, Ray Parry, Vince Swann (from Esperance) Joe & Helen Poynton, Dusty Studdy, Bart & Loris Mavrick, Bob & Margaret Smyth, Doc. Wheatley and of course the 5 Hassons, Ken, Rhonda, Fred, Robyn and Kaye.





Our thanks to "The Good Earth" staff for looking after us so well, our MC Len, and Kaye for the flowers.


J. Carey.


